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Dear Governor DeSantis, CFO Patronis, Attorney General Moody & Commissioner Fried,

While | am unable to attend the Cabinet meeting on Tuesday, September 24, 2019, | would like express my

strong opposition to the proposed creation of the Harmony Ranch Community Development District in
Martin County.

There is broad opposition in Martin County to the proposed CDD. The Town of Jupiter Island, the City of
Stuart, the Town of Ocean Breeze, the Village of Indiantown, and the Town of Sewall's Point, every
municipality in Martin County, have each adopted resolutions opposing approval of the CDD. Over 4000
Martin County residents have signed petitions opposing the Harmony CDD. 1,000 Friends of Florida also
opposed the CDD. '

Of importance to my constituents is that Martin County's Comprehensive Growth Management Plan (the
Plan) has established a Primary Urban Services Districts (PUSD). One of the purposes of the PUSD is to
limit urban sprawl. The establishment of the PUSD also protects agricultural enterprises, watersheds and
natural lands. On six previous occasions, the Martin County Board of County Commissioners (BCC) has
made the legislative determination that Harmony Ranch'’s proposal to expand the PUSD so that urban
services can be delivered to its property is not consistent with the Plan.
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Given the BCC's denials, it is clear that the creation of a CDD would not be the best alternative to deliver
community development services and facilities to 129 homes because the Petition is directly contrary to the
BCC's legislative decisions regarding the appropriateness of the delivery of community development
services and facilities to property which is far removed from the County’s PUSD.

Although, there have been many CDDs established in St. Lucie County, as yet none have been established
in Martin County. | believe this reflects the fundamental difference in growth policy between the two
counties. The growth policy of these two counties is a historical decision by each elected county
commission.

| must note that in my opinion, the establishment of special taxing districts, such as CDDs in St. Lucie
County have not served my constituents well. Once established, the property owners become responsible
for paying for the community development services that are sought by a developer controlled governing
board. Many of my constituents have told me that they were surprised to learn that they were paying
assessments to support growth promoted by the developer and creator of the CDD in which they reside.
My constituents’ disappointment and frustration is also fueled by the fact that they are paying taxes and
assessments to yet another layer of government and that they have little recourse in challenging these
added taxes because the CDD is controlled by a developer.

| respectfully request that the FLWAC deny the Petition.
Very truly yours,

A%/SM

Senator Gayle B. Harrell
District 25



